
lationships.  We must, in 
other words, “evangelize”: 
teach of our faith and our 
reasons for being and do-
ing in words - as well as 
actions.   

Now, does that seem an 
exciting or daunting task 
to you?  Your answer will 
tell you how you need to 
proceed, what you need 
to do, and for what you 
need to pray. 
 

Blessings Walking 
the “Bridge of 
Faith”    
Rev. Ed  

 

 

Dear Members and 
Friends, 

The Interim time is over!  
Or is it? 

I will soon be departing, 
and new SETTLED senior 
pastor, The Rev. Neil Wil-
son, will soon be arriving! 
But, does this mean the 
work of the interim has 
ended? 

I hope not.  During this 
time, when I have asking 
questions about changing 
church”    (Thanks for 
putting up with me with 
so much questioning com-
ing out of my mouth!), 
you have had a chance to 
reflect on where you are 
as you sit between your 

past and your future as a 
Christian congregation.   

Much has happened to 
the church in this 21st 
century.   The church no 
longer sits at the center of 
North American society; it 
sits at the side.  83% of US 
citizens do not attend 
church regularly, and this 
“crisis of the church” – the 
North American institu-
tional church -  presents 
us with a great opportuni-
ty to become a renewed 
church of Jesus Christ.    
But, we must adapt and 
reach out with fresh ex-
pressions of our faith be-
yond our walls – the walls 
of our buildings, our re-
lating and our current re-

Pentecost Tidings .  .  .  
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 From the Pastor’s 

Desk 

 Faith Formation 

Dates 

 HHH Lecture Event 

  Horton Camp 

 

Dates to 

Remember  

June 18 Got Lunch begins 

June 20  Thirsty 

Wednesday 

June 24 Summer Worship  

begins 

Junes 24 Ed’s Reception 

June 27 Thirsty 

Wednesday 

June 29 Educational 

Event -  HHH 

July 6 Cranes Soar 

July 7 Laconia Parade 

July 22 Soccer Camp –

Horton 

August 5 Women’s 

Weekend - Horton 

 

June 15, 2018 Tower Tidings 

Tower Tidings 

 Worship and Music Committee Updates 

The Worship and Music Committee an-
nounces our summer worship schedule.  
Beginning on June 24th, we will meet as 
a single church family for one service at 
9:00 a.m. continuing throughout te sum-
mer. 
 
As this is Ed’s last Sunday with us, the 
choir will participate to give thanks for 
his ministry and offer him a rousing send-
off. Mark your calendars!  



Wǳƭȅ нƴŘ {ǳƳƳŜǊ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ  
Fellow  time will happen outside the 
bridge parlor and elevator. 
 
July 2nd Office Hours 
Summer office hours will be9 am to 3 
pm Monday – Friday.   

“The secret of change is to 

focus all of your energy, not on 

fighting the old, but on 

building the new.”  

Socrates 

Page 2 

{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ tŀǳƭŀ DƛƭŜǎ 

Once again the Congregational Church of Laconia is entering a time of transition and we are saying good-
bye to our Interim Senior Pastor, Rev. Ed Koonz.  Can you believe it – November 2016, Rev. Ed came to 
journey with us, guide us, ask us questions, stimulate new conversations, nurture our faith, and lovingly 
care for us in our times of need (to list just a few of the tasks). He said he’d be here “12 months – or so”; it 
has been 19 months, the “or so” time has come to an end.  I am grateful for his leadership, ministry and 
collaborative nature. 

As I personally journey through times of transition, scripture and prayer bring me great comfort, so; I offer 
you this scripture and prayer to lean on during this next time of transition:   

Philippians 4:6-7:  “Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation,  
by prayer and  petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests to God.   
And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your  
hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.    

God of Love, You are with us in every transition and change. As we enter into the next part of our journey, 
we pause to say goodbye, while at the same time we look forward to the future with anticipation.  We 
come now seeking Your compassion, presence, and abounding love to guide and lead us. We thank you for 
the gifts, talents and skills with which you have blessed this congregation. We thank you for the experienc-
es and all those who have come before us that have brought us to this moment. Be with us as we move 
forward, rejoicing with you and supporting one another.  

We also ask that you be with Rev. Neil Wilson and his wife Donna in their time of transition and we give 
you thanks that You have called them to serve among us here in Laconia.  In Christ’s name we pray - Amen 
 

Tower Tidings 

Faith Formation Updates 

WǳƴŜ мт {ǳƳƳŜǊ ōŜƎƛƴǎΗ 
Children and parents can choose wheth-
er to stay in church for the full worship 
service or participate in the Faith For-
mation class (one class combined for all 
ages) in the Parish House following the 
Time with God’s Children. Special activi-
ties are being planned, and we hope 
you’ll join us!  

WǳƴŜ нпǘƘ  ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нƴŘ 
Summer Worship Schedule Begins  and 
during the summer months Worship will 
be held at  9 am.    
 

 A Note from Paula  

https://www.biblestudytools.com/passage/?q=philippians+4:6-8
https://www.biblestudytools.com/passage/?q=philippians+4:6-8
https://www.biblestudytools.com/passage/?q=philippians+4:6-8
https://www.biblestudytools.com/passage/?q=philippians+4:6-8
https://www.biblestudytools.com/passage/?q=philippians+4:6-8
https://www.biblestudytools.com/passage/?q=philippians+4:6-8


 Fellowship Reception Honoring Ed - June 24th 

Dear Members and Friends, 

Eighteen months ago, Rev. Edward Koonz joined our congregation as the 
Interim Senior Pastor for what he expected to be a one year “or so” as he 
said many times.  He has, in that time, provided warm and skilled worship 
leadership, pastoral care, and friendship to this congregation.  

 June 24th will be his last Sunday worship before his contract concludes on 
June 30th.  There is a sendoff planned for that day (June 24th) during the 9 
am worship service and followed by a Fellowship Reception in the Church 
Hall.  The Church Council is sponsoring the collection of a “purse” to be presented in gratitude for his fine 
work with and for us during this time of transition.   

You are invited to contribute to the purse through the Church office and/or a note of appreciation.  You 
are also invited to be present to say thank you directly.   

The best way to make a purse gift is to make a check out to the church and put Rev. Koonz gift in the 
memo line.  These gifts are not tax deductible. 

 In faith,  

Alida Millham, Former Moderator 
Planning Committee 
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{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ tŀǳƭŀ DƛƭŜ 

Peace Cranes soar at the Congregational Church of Laconia, on July 
6th from 6pm-8pm. Join the Congregational Church of Laconia as the 
community members celebrate the 125th Birthday of the City of  
Laconia and celebrate “Laconia Cares About Peace.”  A display of 
4500 paper Peace Cranes made by children and adults throughout 
the community will be revealed. The church will be providing hot 
dogs, drinks and dessert for as long as they last; the !І CƻǳǊǎƻƳŜ – 
Barbershop Quartet along with keyboard extraordinaire tƘƛƭ .ǊŜǧƻƴ 
will be sharing old-time music throughout the celebration.  Come 
enjoy the music, have a bite to eat and marvel at the beauty and  
wonder of  thousands of Peace Cranes and join the celebration  
“Laconia Cares About Peace”.  

So many birds ready for flight!  

Tower Tidings 

Peace Cranes Ready to Soar 

Laconia Parade & Peace Cranes - July 7th  

{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ tŀǳƭŀ DƛƭŜǎ 

March in this year’s parade with the Congregational Church of Laconia.  JULY 7th the city of La-
conia is having their 4th of July parade and celebration of the 125th birthday of the city. We 
have a banner and individuals will be walking behind the banner carrying strings of ‘peace 
cranes’ on fishing pole -sticks. Come be a part of the celebration and let Laconia know that the 
Congregational Church of Laconia cares about peace and the community.  To sign up call the 
church office. 
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Congregational Church of 

Laconia 

United Church of Christ 

18 Veterans Square 

Laconia NH 03246  

 
Office hours  

Monday - Friday  

9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Interim Senior Pastor: 

 Rev. Ed Koonz 

603-620-4498 

reved85@aol.com 

    WHEREVER YOU ARE ON YOUR JOURNEY YOU ARE ALWAYS WELCOME HERE 

We’re on the web! 

www.laconiaucc.org 

Associate Pastor: 

            Rev. Paula B. Gile  

603-524-0668 

paula@laconiaucc.org 

Educational Event at HHH -  June 29th 

August 5th-8th, Sun to Wed - 4 Days/3 Nights - Flexible Schedule 
 

Women from all walks of life are invited to join together on Pine Mountain 
age 19 and older 

 Deans:   Marcia Goodnow and Jean Ellison 
Event Fee: $60.00 - $220.00  

 Register per night or the entire session. Tiered pricing available. 

 {ǳōƳƛǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘȅǇŜŘ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ  ǘƻ 

ŎƘǳǊŎƘƻŶŎŜϪƭŀŎƻƴƛŀǳŎŎΦƻǊƎ 

             Editor-in-Chief:  

                Camille Gibson 

603-524-0668 

churchoffice@laconiaucc.org 

the library and featuring Rev. Robert 
Wood's collection.  Rev. Wood, a resi-
dent at HHH, is an ordained United 
Church of Christ minister and a pioneer 
in the LGBT (lesbian, gay, bisexual, 
transgender) movement. Rev. Wood 
wrote the book, /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ IƻƳƻπ
ǎŜȄǳŀƭ, which was published under his 
own name in 1960.  
All are welcome. 

{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ tŀǳƭŀ DƛƭŜ 
Each Monday morning during school vacation GOT LUNCH! Laconia delivers 
healthy groceries to the children in Laconia who don’t have enough food.  If you 
would like to be a driver for the program, please see John Walker - we need 
more drivers.  If you would like to help set up the tables Sunday after church just 
plan to stay after Fellowship Time.  You can join us on Monday mornings at 8:15 
a.m. to help pack the bags to be delivered. 

Trails & Passages for Women’s 

Weekend at Horton Center 

/ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴŀƭ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ ϧ !ǊŎƘƛǾŜǎ ǘƻ 
Iƻǎǘ ŀƴ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ 9ǾŜƴǘ ŀǘ IŀǾŜƴπ
ǿƻƻŘ-IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ IŜƛƎƘǘǎ ƛƴ IƻƴƻǊ ƻŦ 
tǊƛŘŜ aƻƴǘƘ  ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ WǳƴŜ нфΣ нΥмр 
ǇƳΣ IŀǾŜƴǿƻƻŘ /ŀƳǇǳǎΣ оо /ƘǊƛǎπ
ǝŀƴ !ǾŜΦΣ /ƻƴŎƻǊŘΦ 

Jessica Steytler, Senior Archivist and 
Records Manager for the Congrega-
tional Library & Archives will host an 
educational event at Havenwood-
Heritage Heights (HHH) highlighting 

Soccer Camp in July! 

Learn soccer skills in the White Mountains - for boys and girls entering grades 2-4 

Dean: Rob Grabill 

When  - July 22nd-28th, Sun to Sat 

Event Fee - $460.00 - $620.00  Tiered pricing is available 

More info and registration info on the Horton Center Website 

GOT LUNCH! Laconia Kick-Off June 18th!   

{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ tŀǳƭŀ DƛƭŜǎ 

 


